
SESSION OF 2013

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2138

As Amended by House Committee on Utilities 
and Telecommunications

Brief*

HB 2138 would repeal seventeen statutes concerning oil 
and gas. 

Background

The  bill  was  introduced  by  the  House  General 
Government  Budget  Committee.  The  Kansas  Corporation 
Committee (KCC) had suggested the repeal of these statutes. 
A representative from the KCC testified at the House Utilities 
and Telecommunications Committee hearing on the bill  that 
the statutes are duplicative or obsolete.

A  technical  amendment  was  made  by  the  House 
Committee  to  include  a  statute  for  repeal  inadvertently 
omitted from the bill.

The fiscal note submitted by the Division of the Budget 
on  the  original  bill  indicated  the  bill  would  have  no  fiscal 
effect.

____________________
*Supplemental  notes  are  prepared  by  the  Legislative  Research 
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental 
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at 
http://www.kslegislature.org


